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To:  Chief Liu 

From:  Investigator Peardon 

Re:  Monthly Flock audit 

Date:  April 30, 2025  

I conducted the April 2025 audit of the Flock System per East Palo Alto Police Department 
Policy 428.  The audit is from April 1st through April 30th.  The Flock system has captured 
4,938,937 reads for 2025.   During the audit period East Palo Alto Officers conducted 840 
searches.  All of these searches were made within policy with valid cases numbers or reasons 
for the search.      

As of today’s date, we have all 25 cameras live.   

 

East Palo Alto Flock cameras notable activity: 

 

1) April 4, 2025 – Flock was utilized to locate a license plate on a suspect that brandished a 
handgun at two people.   

2) April 8, 2025 – Flock was utilized on a vehicle burglary to locate leads on a few possible 
suspect vehicles.  

3) April 11, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers attempted to pull over a vehicle that fled at a high 
rate of speed.  The officers did not pursue the vehicle.  Officers utilized Flock to locate the 
vehicle and license plate number.  Officers obtained a seizure warrant for the vehicle for 
fleeing the traffic stop.  The vehicle was located unoccupied in Pacifica and towed.   

4) April 13, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to a robbery at Nordstrom Rack.  
The suspect fled in a car, with only a vehicle description.  Officers utilized Flock to locate 
the suspect vehicle and license plate.   

5) April 14, 2025 – A resident of East Palo Alto reported a hit and run that was captured on 
video.  A search of Flock revealed the suspect vehicle and license plate number.  The 
driver was located and admitted to the collision.   

6) April 16, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to an auto burglary that just 
occurred.  Officers located the license plate number of the suspect vehicle and entered it 
into the Flock System.  The vehicle returned to East Palo Alto a short time later.  The 
Menlo Park Police located the vehicle and attempted a traffic stop, which the vehicle fled 
in a dangerous manner.  No pursuit was attempted.  On April 17th, the Alameda County 
Sheriff’s Office located the vehicle unoccupied, and towed the vehicle for evidence.  

 


